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Project Name: 

a) Main Street Beautification: This project is a continuation of our project that’s goal is to unify the east 
and west retail districts in Council Grove, by providing banners and replacing planters throughout the 
seasons.  

b) Farmers Market: This project is in its 6th year and provides an outlet for area vendors to market crops, 
crafts, plantings, etc. We are working with the City to provide the Market with a permanent home on 
North Neosho Street.  

c) Beautiful Yard Award:  The BYA project recognizes those who take extra care in keeping their yards 
and  

d) Riverwalk Signage Mural: We are working on a mural with signage directing people to the Riverwalk. 

 What is the purpose of this project; what specifically will it accomplish?   

a) Main Street Beautification:  CGP will continue to update planters with seasonal foliage and replace 
the welcome banners, as the current ones are showing wear and tear. Specifically- CGP coordinates 
with volunteers to replant each season and maintain planters. CGP will come up with several banner 
designs and ask for input from other groups and the community.  

b) Farmers Market: We anticipate having a more permanent spot for the Market for 2019. The new spot 
will need signage, seating and a few other structural implements. CGP will work in the spring of 2019 to 
design and place these structures for the 2019 Market season.  

a) Beautiful Yard Awards: The program recognizes and rewards those who maintain their property, so it 
can help to maintain property values, and, since it is overseen by volunteers, it encourages 
volunteering to community members. 
 

c) Riverwalk Signage Mural: CGP has been working with local designers on the proposed signage 
mural. The installation of an interchangeable mural has been proposed to be located on the side of the 
current Rerun Consignment building, but would also be movable if it needed to be relocated for any 
reason. The main purpose of the structure would be to point in the direction of the Riverwalk but it could 
also be used to highlight events that are occurring in town, such as Washunga Days and Voice of the 
Wind People. We will run the designs by the Riverwalk Committee, the Chamber and other 
organizations to assure the design will appease as many groups in the community as possible. The 
structure would be need to be professionally built and installed.  

 
If awarded, how will the grant you are requesting be used?                                                                   
 

a) If awarded, how will the grant you are requesting be used?                                                                  
Main Street Beautification:  The funds would be used to continue to update planters with seasonal 
foliage and replace the welcome banners, as the current ones are showing wear and tear.   

b) Farmers Market: The new spot will need signage, seating and a few other structural implements. The 
funds would be used for these items.  

c) Beautiful Yard Awards: The funds would be used to promote the program and keep the signs updated 
and in good repair.  

 
d) Riverwalk Signage Mural: The funds would be used to complete the design, and to install the 

structure. 
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